Henrietta Township 

11120 Musbach Road

Munith, MI 49259

517-596-3374

Regular Meeting

March 10, 2010

A work session was held prior to the beginning of the Regular Meeting for the purpose of reviewing invoices and communications.  

Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m. at the Henrietta Township Meeting Room, 11120 Musbach Road, Munith, MI 49259.  All members present.

L. Bamm presented the agenda for review.  Added under New Business was a request to approve an application to register home occupations.

Moved by A. Grimes, supported by A. Faist to approve minutes of the Regular Meeting held on February 10, 2010 as written.  Motion carried.

SPECIAL ORDER

County Commissioner D. Lutchka gave an update on county activities including the fair grounds and the county budget.

PUBLIC COMMENT

None.

TREASURERS REPORT – S. DODGE

General Fund Balance 2-01-10



$   143,259.70

Income






$     15,970.90

Disbursements





$     51,224.39

General Fund Balance 2-28-10



$   108,006.21

Stabilization Fund Balance 2-28-2010


$   100,106.97

Delinquent Tax Account Balance 2-28-2010

$           -0-

Public Improvement Fund Balance 2-28-2010

$   269,380.88

Vehicle Replacement Fund Balance 2-28-2010 
$     98,388.72

Total Interest Earned




$          205.39

BUILDING DEPARTMENT – R. TRIPP

Building Fees Collected




$      -0-

Electrical Fees Collected




$      195.00

Plumbing Fees Collected




$      -0-

Mechanical Fees Collected



$      130.00

Site Plan Review Fees Collected



$        -0-

Address Fees Collected




$        -0-

Total Fees Collected




$      325.00

Cost of Construction




$        -0-

Permits included 3 electrical permits and 2 mechanical permits.

ASSESSOR – VICKIE BRADLEY

No report available.  L. Bamm noted the Board of Review was in session tonight.

FIRE DEPARTMENT – R. WETMORE

R. Wetmore reported the fire department responded to 13 incidents in February, including 7 EMS calls, 2 dispatched and canceled en route, 2 structure fires and 1 rekindle of a fire.  R. Wetmore also noted that all of the fire fighters passed their fit test, and that vehicle maintenance is in progress this month.  R. Wetmore announced that Captain A. Grimes was celebrating his 15th anniversary with the fire department.

ORDINANCE ENFORCEMENT/ZONING – J. SOUTHWORTH

J. Southworth reported there were 2 ordinance complaints, 2 requests for information, 3 hours of training and 100 miles driven for a total of 16 hours.

TRANSFER STATION – A. GRIMES

Monthly Reported Income:


$  2,857.00

Northwest Refuse Trucking:

$     108.00

Jackson County Incinerator:

$     972.80

Salary for Month:



$  1,220.00

Total Expenses:



$  2,407.46

Total Recycled for February:      

1.37 tons or 2,740 pounds

Total Recycled for 2010:

           8.30 tons or 16,600 pounds

A. Grimes noted the entrance signs need repainting.  He is working with Peak Manufacturing to coordinate sign repair and placement for greater visibility.

PLANNING COMMISSION – A. FAIST

A. Faist reported that the Planning Commission met in February for their regular meeting and a public hearing for the wind energy system ordinance.  The planning commission voted to recommend adoption of this ordinance to the township board.  The ordinance is currently at Region 2 for their review.  The next meeting will be March 23, 2010, beginning at 7:30 pm.

NEW BUSINESS

L. Bamm presented bids for demolition of a house located at 2559 H Drive.  Bids were received from Lester Brothers for $2,467.00; Silveus Excavating for $5,125.00; Dalton Zick Builders LLX for $7,800.00; and Preservation Tree Service for $2,575.00.  Moved by A. Faist, supported by A. Grimes to accept the bid from Lester Brothers to demolish the house at 2559 H Drive at a cost of $2,467.00.  Motion carried.  L. Bamm noted once the property has been cleaned up the township will contact adjacent property owners to see if the township can sell this property to cover the expenses of demolition and attorney fees.

L. Bamm presented an application for home occupation for review and approval.  This application would meet the ordinance requirements and help to monitor the different types of businesses in the township.  There is no fee for registering home occupations.  Moved by A. Grimes, supported by S. Dodge to adopt the home occupation registration form.  Motion carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

L. Bamm requested a sewer study update.  Tetra-Tech has been on hold pending issues being resolved.  L. Grinage noted the vote would have to be determined by acreage owned for the official petition.  He noted an advisory petition could be sent out to each residence to get a general idea of whether the residents would approve a sewer system.  Moved by S. Keene, supported by S. Dodge to remove White Lake from consideration in the sewer district.  Motion carried.  The sewer district now includes 462 lots with residences or businesses on them, and 138 vacant lots.  Of those vacant lots, 52 meet the residential minimum lot size and are considered buildable lots.  Discussion continued on whether vacant lots should be assessed at the beginning for infrastructure costs.  It was determined that Tetra-Tech would cost out the project based on 462 residences or businesses.  Vacant lots would be added to the system as they are developed.  Further discussion included the county park, and the amount they will pay for infrastructure.  The public act includes language that excludes the county from being assessed more than they are willing to be assessed.  It was suggested that a meter be installed to monitor the county parks’ use of the system after construction is complete.  Tetra-Tech was asked to figure a cost using the original REU’s for residences and businesses and also only assessing businesses one REU like the county would be assessed so that the board can compare the costs.  

OTHER REPORTS

L. Bamm noted that while revenues for the year are less than budgeted, expenditures are also less than last year with outstanding cost control by the township.

PUBLIC COMMENT

M. Bean spoke regarding the December meeting of the sewer team.  It was mentioned during this meeting that DEQ permits would be required for surface discharge or ground water discharge.  He wondered whether this had been researched, as well as available financing and the number of property tax delinquencies in the sewer district as this information will be necessary for financing the project.

Moved by A. Grimes, supported by A. Faist to pay the bills as submitted and reviewed.  Motion carried.

Moved by S. Keene, supported by A. Faist to adjourn.  Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m.

S. Keene, Henrietta Township Clerk
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